## ROOM **30 Student Union Building**, PHONE 228-2082 OR **228-6228**

June 11th 1975.

Marcia Braundy.
Western Canada Women's Festival.
Kootenay Women's Council,

Dear Marcia,

I was really sorry to have missed you r last phone call. I had left early on order to check out a building in which I will be doing a remote. 'So I really dont know the details of what you managed to arrange. I really do hope that it was something that you feel will do the Festival justice. I hope that you manage to get the Local Cable interested in covering the Festival, as I really think that that would be the best for you\*

I'M really sorry about the response from Cable at this end but they do have a firm line about covering local content only.

In particular when it is live. Its not so bad when its a half hour programme, the topics then can be quite diverse. I presume that you were able to get some tapes at a reasonable price.

I spoke to Mo about covering the Festival and she asked me to extend to you the offer of her doing a slide sound programme down here. That would mean of course that somebody there would have to take the pictures and get the audio tape, but Mo would be happy to do the work of getting to together. For myself, I'd be happy to edit a show for you with the facilities that I have.Or if you know of somebody that could comedown here and work with me on the show. Also, apparntly N.F.B. are into helping people out who need editing facilitied and dont have much money.

So Marcia if you think of anything that Mo or I can do to help you get either a slide sound or Video tape (of any kind) programme together please let us know.

To add a personal note which I dont really want to do , but I feel that I should explain to you, I was intending to come to the Festival out of interest but I afraid I'm cutting back on my excursions as my son is giving me much pain right now. I had na'ively though that I would be free as a bird about now, but I should have known better.

Marcia I really hope that the festival is a real success and that all the efforts that have gone into it are worth while. I hope to hear from you soon of its success.

Sincerely, Marion